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19 February 2024 
 
 
Mrs Melissa McMahon MP  
Acting Chair  
Transport and Resources Committee 
Parliament House 
George Street  
BRISBANE QLD 4000 
Email: trc@parliament.qld.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mrs McMahon,  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to appear at the public hearing on 12 February 2024 for 
the Inquiry into the Land and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2023 (No. 2) 2023. 
 
As stated during the Parliamentary hearing, the Queensland Resources Council (QRC) 
supports the position that industry should pay reasonable local government rates and 
charges. Unfortunately, the resources industry has been subject to excessive increases in 
local government rates and charges which impacts on their operations. Therefore, 
industry is calling for greater scrutiny, transparency, and predictability in the local 
government rating system. 
 
At the hearing, QRC was requested to provide further data from industry on excessive 
local government rate increases.  
 
Our response to this request is outlined below.  
 
QEAS Report 2019 
 
The QRC would like to draw the Committee’s attention to a  report on the “Review of 
local government rates paid by Queensland non-residential property owners and 
resource projects” published in 2019 by the Queensland Economic Advocacy Solutions 
(QEAS).  The report was jointly commissioned by the Property Council of Australia and 
the QRC. 
 
This report confirms that Councils are inconsistent in their approaches, are not 
transparent in their decision-making and lack accountability. The resultant outcome is a 
lack of consistency, a lack of certainty and a patchwork of approaches that could 
impede new investment and economic growth across Queensland (page 2). 
 
  










